From:

Elsen, Nikki

Sent:

Wednesday, March 30, 2022 12:38 PM

To:

Craig, Sondra

Subject:

FW: Yes = No Mow May

Nikki M. Elsen, WCMC

City Clerk City of La Crosse 608-789-7555 phone elsenn@cityoflacrosse.org

From: c <cvanmaren@protonmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 30, 2022 8:20 AM

To: ZZ Council Members < ZZCouncilMembers@cityoflacrosse.org>

Cc: Rudi, Tracy <rudit@cityoflacrosse.org>; Miller, Leah <millerle@cityoflacrosse.org>

Subject: Yes = No Mow May

*** CAUTION: This email originated from an external sender. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. ***

Dear Council Members,

I believe you will have the opportunity to vote on a No Mow May trial project for our city next month. This initiative encourages people to leave their lawns alone during the month of May to improve habitat and survival rates for vital pollinators.

I hope you will vote yes on this trial run and vote yes for making it permanent in future years. Not only will it benefit pollinators, it will also reduce air pollution and greenhouse gas emissions from gasoline-powered lawn and garden equipment.

I hope you will invite and support future changes, too, like:

- * Promoting transitions from lawns to pollinator habitats (like Minnesota's "Lawns to Legumes" program)
- * Replacing gas powered municipal/airport grounds maintenance equipment with electric powered equipment
- * Encouraging similar homeowner/business replacements
- * Considering making more municipal lawns into food gardens/food forests

For now, though, I hope you will support the trial of a No Mow May pilot project this year.

Thank you.

Cathy Van Maren

https://psci.princeton.edu/tips/2020/5/11/law-maintenance-and-climate-change

A article about Appleton's NMM program was recently in the NYT. This is the gift link (no paywall)